
Beeville ISD                                                                                                                                                                                    

School Health Advisory Council Meeting                                                                                                                                         

Thursday, April 2, 2015                                                                                                                                                   

Minutes 

The fourth SHAC meeting for the 2014-15 school year was held Thursday, April 2, 2015 from 12:00 pm to 

1:00 pm. Those in attendance were Reva Salazar MJHS student, Denise Fenner BISD RN, Adriana 

McKinnon of Women’s Shelter of South Texas, Gracy Bryce TJIS PE Teacher, and Cindy Clendennen Co-

chair.  

Items on the agenda included:                                                                                                                      

Evaluation of the BISD Local School Wellness Policy: SCAN Survey Results 

The SHAC reviewed progress made on the Local School Wellness Plan, in particular the School and 

Community Actions Survey for Nutrition (SCAN) Survey. This survey has 6 components: Wellness Policy, 

School Environment, Student Education Programs, Professional Development Programs, Parent 

Involvement, and Community Partnerships. All areas are evaluated by each campus with a compilation 

of data for BISD results. Results and a comparison between 2013-14 and 2014-15 include: 

Component    2013-14   2014-15  Diff                                                               

Wellness Policy                                10 of 15 points                               11 0f 15 points   +1                                                        

School Environment    14 of 27 points    15 of 27 points   +1                                                       

Student Education Programs   14.65 of 24 points   14.5 of 24 points -.15                                              

Professional Development Programs  2.66 of 12 points   4.8 of 12 points  +2.22                                      

Parent involvement    2 of 9 points    2.2 of 9 points  +.2                                  

Community Partnerships   3.33 of 9 points   3.1 of 9 points  -.23 

Overall Total     46.64 of 96    50.6 of 96 points +3.96 

Major causes of an increased score are related to categories in Wellness Policy and Professional 

Development Programs.  Two students are on the SHAC while none were last year. Secondly, in the area 

of Professional Development, a nutrition education specialist has been available for consultation 

regarding nutrition-related programs. The Region II, ESC has provided an individual this year. In the past, 

there was none. 

This information will be reported to the School Board at the May meeting as well as informing the 

public. Results will be posted on the district web site.  

Without further discussion, the meeting adjourned at approximately 1:00 pm. 

This was the last SHAC meeting for the 2014-15 school year. 

Submitted by Cindy Clendennen, Co-chair 

 


